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Procurement Department Bid Office 

Customer Center – 1st Floor, Room 002 

21 W. Church Street 

Jacksonville, FL 32202 

November 16, 2020 

 

ADDENDUM NUMBER: Two (2)  

TITLE: Ponte Vedra Blvd 6-inch CI Water Main Replacement  

JEA IFB NUMBER: 003-21  

PROPOSAL DUE DATE: December 1, 2020  

TIME OF RECEIPT: 12:00 PM  

TIME OF OPENING: 02:00 PM   

 

THIS ADDENDUM IS FOR THE PURPOSE OF MAKING THE FOLLOWING CHANGES OR 

CLARIFICATIONS: 

 

JEA is providing the following documents: 

003-21 Addendum 2 Appendix A - Technical Specifications 

003-21 Addendum 2 Appendix B - Bid Workbook 

003-21 Addendum 2 Appendix C - PVB-060 12inch As-built 

 

1. JEA is adding sections 953 & 954 to 003-21 Addendum 2 Appendix A - Technical Specifications 

 

953. Ponte Vedra Inn & Club (Resorts) – Transfer of Water Services 

The Contractor shall coordinate and hold a pre-work meeting with the JEA Representative and the Director of 

Resorts for the Ponte Vedra Inn & Club a minimum of five (5) working days prior to the transfer of water 

services from the existing 6-inch CI water main on the east side of Ponte Vedra Blvd to the existing 12-inch 

PVC water main on the west side of Ponte Vedra Blvd between Miranda Rd and Pablo Rd. 

954. Existing Fire Hydrant Connection at Ponte Vedra Inn & Club 

An existing fire hydrant is located at 200 Ponte Vedra Blvd approximately 100 ft west of the center of Ponte 

Vedra Blvd in the landscaped area adjacent to the covered entrance at the Ponte Vedra Inn & Club, outside the 

project limits. The fire hydrant is to remain operational. The enclosed As-Built drawing PVB-060 (sheet 7, 

dated September 1988) shows an existing 6-inch water main crossing from the east side to the west side of 

Ponte Vedra Blvd, connecting to the existing 12-inch water main in the general vicinity of the Ponte Vedra Inn 

& Club. Drawing C-14 in the Plans shows this same pipe crossing the road at approximately Sta. 97+20 as an 8-

inch size. The Contractor shall coordinate with the JEA Representative and JEA O&M Pearl St. Facility to 

locate and identify the existing water main valves and their function at this location. 

The Contractor shall also perform investigative work to confirm the water main size and determine if the fire 

hydrant is connected directly to the 6/8-inch road crossing or if it’s connected directly to the existing 12-inch 

main. If the fire hydrant is connected directly to the existing 6/8-inch crossing, then the Contractor shall install a 

12”x12”x6” tapping sleeve and valve on the existing 12-inch water main, and disconnect it from the 6/8-inch 
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pipe. If the fire hydrant is connected directly to the existing 12-inch water main, then no further action is 

necessary. 

The abandonment of the existing 6-inch water main on the east side of Ponte Vedra Blvd and the 6/8-inch water 

main road crossing as depicted on drawing C-14 shall not be done until it is verified that the fire hydrant is 

connected to the existing 12-inch water main. Upon completion of the work, the Contractor shall show the 

location of the existing valves and any pipe modifications on the as-built drawings. 

The work described in this section must be done prior to any roadway restoration work. 

All costs for labor, materials and equipment associated with the work described herein shall be included under 

the item shown in the Bid Form. 


